
Today marks the last day for our current group of Year 13 
students at Hurunui College.  They are probably also one 
of the last groups of seniors in the country being released 
onto exam leave, with NCEA exams starting today.  It is a 
very momentous time in everybody’s life and a major 
milestone to trip over on our way into the big bad, real 
world.  It is even more significant for a number of our 
seniors as they become Hurunui College Survivors, 
completing all 13 years of their education at Hurunui 
College.  This is a rarity for any student and something 
these few can feel very proud of. They have lived and been 
educated in their community and we trust that the skills 
and connections they have gained along the way will allow 
them to move forward and be successful in life.  To move 
on from school and become active and contributing 
members of our society is by far the biggest measure of 
success and we hope we have done our part to assist our 
students in doing this.  At this afternoon’s assembly, the 
leavers will be farewelled from the school and we will wish 
them all the best for the years ahead. 

Whāia te iti kahurangi ki te tūohu koe me he maunga teitei, 
seek the treasure you value most dearly, if you bow your head, let it be 
to a lofty mountain.  

On Wednesday afternoon we hosted our inaugural Hurunui 
College Sports’ Prizegiving (pictured far right).  This was a 
fantastic event that celebrated our sporting successes from 
across the year and was a great opportunity to showcase 
individual success, independent from the end of year 
prizegiving.  It was wonderful to see a good turnout of 
parents and the immediate feedback has been very 
complimentary of the occasion.  It was a pleasant surprise 
to have the Super Rugby trophy on show (pictured right), 
accompanied by our quest speaker Shane Fletcher; the 
Crusaders manager.  We really appreciated Shane taking 
the time to come out and talk to our school community 
about striving for success and what it means to work 
towards a clear goal.  What stuck with me about Shane’s 
speech was the simplicity with which he described the 
process followed in the Crusaders campaign and that it is 
no different than what any of us can apply in our everyday 
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life.  Establishing a baseline of where we are presently is 
critical to putting the steps in place to reach any goal.  I 
talked briefly about never being the best at anything, but 
appreciating what being involved in an active and 
sporting lifestyle has given back to me.  Shane went on to 
explain this much better than I did, and added that it is 
about never being the best at anything, but about being 
the best you can be in everything you do.  That is quite a 
simple but inspiring statement and realistically achievable 
for everybody.  It is all about the mindset!  
Congratulations to everybody who received awards 
yesterday and we look forward to presenting the 
Sportsman and Sportswoman of the year trophies at the 
end of the year. 

We will have our final full school assembly for the year this 
afternoon as our NCEA students head into their exams 
over the following couple of weeks.  We wish them all 
the best in their preparations and reiterate the wise words 
from yesterday, be the best you can be at everything you 
do!  

Nāku noa, nā 

Stephen Beck 

Tumuaki - Principal 
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RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who have 
received RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school 
values.  You have earned points for your House.  The 
following people have had their names drawn to receive a 
principal's reward; see Mr Beck on Monday. 

 
Year 0-7 Brooke Dunn for showing Service by scoring 

high jump on athletics day  
Year 8-13 Catelyn  Berry for showing Excellence by 

completing all her maths correctly. 
 
COMING EVENTS 
Week 4 7 Nov  NCEA exams start 
Week 5 14 Nov HPSSA Athletics (ppd 15 Nov ) 
   17 Nov Canterbury Anniversary Day,  
     School closed 
Week 6 22 Nov BoT Elections, voting papers posted 

    out 
   24 Nov Primary Assembly 
Week 7 27 Nov Year 8 Camp departs 
   29 Nov CPSSA Triathlon 
     Year 8 Camp returns 

    Year 10 Camp departs 
   1 Dec  BoT Elections, Voting Day 
     Year 10 Camp returns 
Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 

follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events. 

 
Kiwiwatch  The next trip to the Nina Valley will be held on 

Saturday 2md December.  

Basketball results and draw as follows 
 Hurunui Hotshots: lost 34-12 

 Hurunui Hurricanes: lost 43-38 

 Hurunui Hustlers: won 44-35 

 Hurunui Hoopsters: lost 43-52 
 
Draw for Friday 10th November: 
Hurunui Hotshots v Fernside Thunder  RNLS1 6.15pm 
Hurunui Hurricanes v Borough Broncs Rga Borough 7pm, 
Hurunui Hustlers v Clarkville Cobras Mega1 5.30pm 
Hurunui Hoopsters v Sefton Gold  RNLS2 5.30pm 
 

SCHOOL NOTICES 
Well done to Rommel Wilson for being selected into the 

ALLSTARS North team. This team is picked from Year 7 
and 8 players from the Friday night basketball competition. 
NCBA coaches have been visiting the various FNBB venues 
since its commencement to identify who they believe to be 
some of the strongest year 7&8 players in the competition. 
There will be an ALLSTARS exhibition game on Saturday 
25 November (4.30pm - 6.30pm) at Mitre 10 Sports Centre 
in Rangiora. 

 
Senior Tennis: Congratulations to the following students 

who won the senior tennis competition this year. Girls: 
Millie Hassall, Runner up Tessa Allan. Boys: Rommel 
Wilson, Runner up Douglas Quigley.  

 
HURUNUI COLLEGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ MID TERM 

ELECTION 
Nominations are invited for the election of two parent 

representatives to the board of trustees. 
A nomination form and a notice calling for nominations will 

be posted to all eligible voters. 
You can nominate another person to stand as a candidate, or 

you can nominate yourself (make sure you sign both parts of 
the form).  Additional nomination forms can be obtained 
from the school office. 

Nominations close at noon on Friday 17 November 2017 and 
may be accompanied by signed candidates’ statements. 

The voting roll is open for inspection at the school and can be 
viewed during normal school hours. 

There will also be a list of candidates’ names, as they come to 
hand, for inspection at the school. 

Voting closes at noon on Friday 1 December 2017 
Signed Melissa Brown, Returning Officer 

Under Section 60B of the Education Act 1989 (as amended in 
2001), Boards of Trustees are required to produce a written 
statement about how the school will implement health 
education, inform the school community about the content 
of the health education components of the curriculum and 
consult with members of the school community regarding 
the way in which the school should implement health 
education. 

The process of this consultation requires information on the 
proposed health education programme being presented to 
the school community, providing an opportunity for the 
school community to comment, then comments being 
considered before confirming the health education 
programme.   

Health and Physical Education in the New Zealand 
Curriculum  Health and Physical education is one of the 
eight essential learning areas of The New Zealand 
Curriculum. Furthermore, it is a compulsory subject until 
the end of Year ten. An outline is  being sent home to all 
parents.  

Community Feedback 
The Community Health Consultation Google survey is an 

opportunity for parents/caregivers to comment on the 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

HEALTH CONSULTATION AT HURUNUI COLLEGE 



proposed Health programme and provide feedback, 
concerns, or issues in writing to the school. Any such 
comments will be treated as confidential to the Health team 
and will be considered when making final amendments to 
the Health programme. The survey can be accessed via 
Google forms, the link for this will be posted on the school 
website and Facebook page. Alternatively, a written letter 
including your views can be addressed to the Health 
Department – c/o the school office. 

If you have any other views on the Health programme, please 
feel free to email me at hr@hurunuicollege.school.nz or a 
written letter with your views addressed to the Health 
Department at Hurunui College. This information must be 
submitted by Thursday 23rd November. 

Regards,  Haley Ross, T.I.C. Health 
 

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 12TH NOVEMBER 2017 
Anglican 10.00am Church of Ascension,  

 Waikari 
Catholic 8.30pm Hawarden 
Presbyterian 10.00am Waikari Anglican 

Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes 
 Street, Waikari 

 
A BIG THANK YOU to all the farmers who put their slinks at 

their gate.  A total of 4156 were picked up.  Not a good year 
for us an excellent lambing for you. Steve Board 

 
FRIENDS, COLLEAGUES AND EX STUDENTS OF GLORIA 

HIBBARD Please keep Sunday afternoon 3rd December 
free to help celebrate her 90th birthday at the Hawarden Golf 
Club at 2.30pm.  A small plate of food from each family 
would be appreciated please.  No presents, just your 
presence please.  Any enquiries to 314 4160.  

 
FRIENDS OF WAIKARI HOSPITAL AGM A general meeting 

of the Friends of Waikari Hospital will be held on 
Wednesday 13th December 2017 at 1.30pm in the Waikari 
Memorial Hall, Princes Street, Waikari.  The purpose of the 
meeting is to discuss the change to the Winding Up Clause 
of the Constitution.  All are welcome and current financial 
members will be entitled to vote.   The proposed change is: 

 That the Society shall be governed by the provisions for 
winding up contained in Section 24 of the Incorporated 
Societies Act 1908 but unless and until the Society in 
General Meeting otherwise determines it declares that all 
surplus assets of the Society after payment of all debts costs 
and liabilities should be paid or transferred in equal amounts 
to the following community trusts, known as Cheviot 
Community Trust, Amuri Community Trust, Hawarden/
Waikari Community Trust, Hanmer Springs Community 
Trust and Amberley Care Community Trust for use in 
providing health and wellbeing facilities and programmes 
within the Hurunui District.   Failing all or any of these 
Trusts no longer existing that portion or all of the funds to 
be transferred to the Hurunui District Council for use within 
the Hurunui District for charitable purposes consistent with 
the objectives of the Friends of Waikari Hospital. 

 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

WAIKARI BOWLING CLUB - It’s back - Community 
Bowling ‘HAVE A GO / CRACKER JACK’ 

Where: Waikari Bowling Club 
Who: Open to all community members, Waikari -  Hawarden 

- Scargill 
When: Thursday evenings for 4 weeks, starting 23rd 

November.  5.45pm arrival, 6pm start.  Approx 75 min 
playing time.  3 people per team.  $15 per team (1 off fee). 

Spot Prizes, Raffles $2, Sausage Sizzle $2 
Small prize for the most creative team names. 
Entries contact Bruce Lilley 314 4070 
 
'PRE SENIOR' AND 'SENIOR' MORNING TEA 
This is a new group for all Hawarden and Waikari people to 

meet others in your area, have a chat and a cup of  tea or 
coffee.   If you would like to come please contact Cath 
Petrie on 021 117 1142. 

Where: Jean Dalley's House 
   314 Fenwicks Road 
When: Tuesday 14th November Time: 10am 
 
BAKING WORKSHOP 
Would you like to know the tricks of the 

trade when it comes to A&P show 
baking? We are lucky to have the A&P 
show judge Edna Crawford in the Amuri for a one off 
baking workshop. Edna can explain the rules behind the 
baking sections and will show us with a demonstration.  Get 
a group together and pencil this in your diary Saturday 25th 
of November 12.30 – 2.30 followed by afternoon tea. 

RSVP or any information : bronaconnectamuri@gmail.com 
jessconnectamuri@gmail.com 
 
HAWARDEN SWIMMING POOL  the pool will be painted this 

Friday evening (10th Nov) .  If you are able to help, from 
5pm onwards, please contact Paul Munnerley, Bronwyn 
Gunn or Melissa Brown.  A community effort is needed to 
make the pool available for community use!  We hope to 
have the pool open before the end of November. 

 
DIABETES AWARENESS NOVEMBER  If you are 15 years 

and older take this opportunity to visit our local Waikari 
Health centre for a free quick and easy diabetes test.  No  
appointment is necessary.  Diabetes is an increasing problem 
nationwide.  Please!! Rule it out for you!!  A Hawarden Lions 
Project 

 
A BIG THANK YOU To all the following sponsors, of the 

successful Bingo Night held on the 3rd November,  from 
the Hawarden Waikari Lions Club and Rural Support Trust 

Hawarden 4 Square Fonterra 
Hurunui Natives Amberley Pharmacy 
Pams Café & Gifts Laura Jones Hairdressing 
PGG Wrightson Hawarden Fletcher Farms 
Carl & Paula Finnigan Ray Miller Hawarden Resene 
Arthur Burkes Medbury Farm 
Marks Concrete Ornaments Karetu Downs Farmstay 
Also thank you to all those who came along and supported the 

fundraising night.  Check out the Facebook page for Ethel 
& Bethel Bingo for some great Facebook photos. 

 



PLANTS FOR SALE FROM RUTH APPLEBY’S NURSERY 
285 Lake Sumner Road, Hawarden.  Phone 3144143 

 2 year old Teucrium plants  – an instant hedge $3.00 
ea.  or 8 for $20.00.   

 Lonicera hedge plants. 

 Box hedging 

 Grevillea Rosmarinifolia 

 Hydrangeas $5.00 

 Cosmos White Seedlings $2.50 tray of 6. 
A number of other plants available. 

LADIES MASSAGE Facial Massage.  Neck and shoulders. 
Back.  Hands and lower arms.  Clean - hygienic 
surroundings.  Evenings phone Sharon 03 314 2336.  

 
HURUNUI MAINTENANCE  

For any maintenance or painting.  Free quotes.  Call 
Cass, phone 027 325 6712.  

 
HOUSE TO RENT  

House to Rent, 4 bedroom.  Waikari. For detail phone 021 
1404 067. 

Property for Rent in Hawarden 1 large bedroom, open plan 
kitchen/living room etc.  Heat pump, garage and carport.  
Suit single person or couple.  Non smoking, no indoor pets.  
References/referees  required.  Expressions of interest, 
please ph/text  027 2658853 

GIVE AWAY 
Philips 24” Older Style TV, goes well with Sanyo VHS.  

Phone 314 4240, Jackson.  
FOR SALE 

*SEEDLINGS* $2, $3, $4 each pots of: basil, sage, 
parsley, mystery tomato (cherrie & roma), garden peas, silver 

beet.  Orders also taken. Please call Mel 0273138023. 
 

Board of Trustees Contact Details (home) 
Chairperson Bernie Dobbs 314 4014 
Secretary Judith Topp 314 4420 
Principal Steve Beck 314 9631 
Parent Elected Representatives 
 Ben Cassidy 314 4503 
 Jackie Carthy 314 2555 
 Greg Costello 314 2563 
Whanau Co-Opted Representative 
 Christina Jemmett 027 373 4297 
Student Representative  Bradley White 314 2424 
Staff Representative John Valentine 027 777 1467 

CONTACT DETAILS 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 

Hawarden Library 314-4652 
hawarden@hurunuilibrary.govt.nz 

 

WE ARE ON THE MOVE! 
Normal hours Monday-Thursday next week 9am-4pm 

Friday 17 CLOSED, for Show Day. 

 open, with limited service  

 as we pack and shift. 

Thursday 23 CLOSED, for completion of the move. 

Friday 24 CLOSED, Paul is away on a course. 

Monday 27 normal hours resume in our temporary location.   

All Fiction  Magazines  DVDs  public Internet  will be 

available.  We will be able to supply items from other 

Hurunui libraries if required.   

Here we are from Monday 27 November 

Hawarden Card Group Thu 16 Nov, 7pm in the current library   

Mon 20  

Wed 22  
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Primary school entrance 

LIBRARY 

TE ARA 2017, HURUNUI COLLEGE MAGAZINE  
Orders are now being taken.  Please return payment of  $15 with order to the school office.  

Magazines will be available at Prize Giving, to collect.   

  

Name:……………………………………………………………. 

The magazine is a great collection of students’ work, school photographs and 2017 recollections.    

Limited number, so order yours now!  


